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Gov. John J. McKeithen's "hot 
line" telephone will be checked for 
bugging devices in the wake of reve- 
lations that most of the confidential 
conversations of the nation's gover-
nors can be overheard through a fed-
eral emergency communications sys-
tem. 

Louis Quinn, McKeithen's executive 
secretary, said today the state police 
and South Central Bell Telephone Co. 
will check the phone for listening de-
vices. 

States-Item columnist Jack Ander-
son revealed from Washington today 

- - 
that the red telephones installed by 
federal Civil Defense authorities have 
been transformed into secret listen-
ing devices. Maryland Gov. Marvin 
Mandel and Gov. Russell W. Peterson 
of Delaware reported their phones 
contained these devices. 

M'KEITHEN'S "hot line" phone is 
located in the office of W. W. McDou-
gall, chief gubernatorial aide, and •, 
commissioner of administration. It 
has been in service for many months 
but never has been placed physically 
in the governor's private office. 

"We're going to check it out," 
Quinn said, promising a report after 
the state police investigate. 

McKeithen was out of town today 
and unavailable for comment. 

A SOURCE IN Mandel's office said 
the wiring of the phone indicated it 
had been done at the factory when the 
phone was produced and not when it 
was installed. The telephone com-
pany has denied there is any way 
eavesdropping could have occurred on 
Mandel's phone or any other and have 
attributed the wiring to an "error." 

In Washington, a spokesman said 
the White House "did have some in-
terest in finding out where the facts 
were." 

Presidential press secretary Ronald 
L. Ziegler said the phone lines had no • 
direct link to the White House and de-
clared, "That's a matter we wouldn't 
address from here." 

Ziegler said the telephones used by 
President Nixon and all members of 
his staff are checked frequently by fed-
eral experts to guard against electronic 
eavesdroppers. 

A SPOKESMAN for South Central 
Bell in Baton Rouge said that if the 
phone was installed by his company, 
Bell has full authority to maintain 
and inspect the phone. 

"However, no one has the authority 
to put eavesdropping equipment on  

any of ,our phones," he said. "We 
don't condone the practice." 
They spokesman could, not confirm 

whether the phone was installed by his 
company. 

Anderson, in his nationally syndi-
cated column, said: 

It has just been discovered that the 
red emergency telephones in most gov-
ernors' offices have been transformed 
into secret listening devices. The mi-
crophone in each receiver will pick up 
conversations in the room when the 
phone is on the hook. 

I PERSONALLY listened to a con-
versation that an electronics expert, 
using simple wiretap tools, easily 
picked up in the office of Maryland's 
Gov. Marvin Mandel. The conversa-
tion was transmitted through the em-
ergency telephone under the gover-
nor's desk. 

An estimated 30 governors have sirn-
ilar -phones that have been rigged for 
eavesdropping. These insidious phones 
connect into a hotline, which enables 
Civil Defense to have instant communi-
cations with the governors in a nation-
al crisis. 

The hotline, referred to in classified 
documents as "The Special Service 
Line for Civil Defense," is supposed to 
be strictly hush-hush. It is difficult, 
therefore, to get any official informa-
tion. 

FROM UNOFFICIAL but reliable 
sources, however, this column has es-
tablished the following facts: 

The emergency phones were in-
stalled about 15 years ago as part of a 
secret network whose main terminal is 
located in Colorado Springs. The net-
work links most governors, who can be 
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called simultaneously in case of an 
emergency. 

The receivers were wired in such a 
way that they can pick up everything 
said in the governors' offices. Some 
officials insist the wiring was an "in-
nocent mistake." But electronics ex-
perts say flatly there was no possibili-
ty of a mistake. They say the phones 
must have been deliberately rigged to 
eavesdrop on the governors. 

SECRECY IS USED to cover up the 
identity of those responsible for trans-
forming the governors' phones into hid-
den mikes. Some officials say the 
phones were wired by the American 
Telephone and Telegraph Co. Others 
say the rigging was done by the feder-
al government. AT&T would make no 
comment, except to say all information 
would have to come from the custom-
ers. 

Even more mysterious is the identity 
of the listeners. Some think it must be 
the FBI. Others say the CIA is the 
most likely culprit. 

Gov. Mandel was the first to discov-
er his emergency phone was bugged. 
He angrily summoned telephone offi-
cials and demanded to know who was 
responsible. This column got wind of 
his protests and questioned him. 

HE CONFIRMED that an electronics 
specialist had checked the red phone 
under his desk and found it was wired 
to pick up every sound in the room. 

He said his predecessor, Spiro Ag-
new, had discovered a hidden mike in 
the governor's office before moving up 
to the vice presidency. As a result, 
Mandel began checking the office regu-
larly for mikes and wiretaps after he 
moved in. 

The red emergency phone had been 
ignored, he said, on the assumption 
that the secret hotline must be secure. 
But last month, a new electronics ex-
pert insisted upon checking it and 
demonstrated how the e m e r g e n c y 
phone functioned as a secret transmit-
ter. 

OUTRAGED, HE called in the tele-
phone people and made other confi-
dential inquiries. He said the tele-
phone officials not only acknowledged 
that his special phone was bugged but 
said all emergency phones were wired 
the same way. This would mean all 
the governors on the hotline had 
bugged phones, they told him. 

Mandel could hardly believe it. To 
satisfy himself, he arranged to send an 
electronics specialist to check the 
emergency phone of a neighboring gov-
ernor. Mandel said the governor, 
whom he declined to identify, was also 
shocked to find how the phone trans-
mitted all, the conversations in the of-
fice. 

Meanwhile, Mandel ordered the mi-
crophone removed from his emergency 
phone. He said the phone had never 
rung during his 22 months as governor 
and probably hadn't been used since it 
was installed. But the day after he re-
moved the microphone, the phone 
rang. 

HE HAPPENED to be out of the of-
fice, but his personal secretary, Grace 
Donald, confirmed to this column that 
there had been six short, sharp rings 
on the emergency phone. Since only 
the governor is supposed to answer the 
hotline, she didn't pick Up the phone. 

I asked the governor's permission to 
tap into the hotline to test for myself 
whether I could overhear what went on 
inside his office. He assigned Lt. Nor-
val Cooper, a state trooper trained in 
electronics, to accompany me. The mi-
crophone was screwed back into the 
emergency phone, and Cooper used 
common wiretap tools to plug into the 
hotline at a nearby switchbox. Every 
word spoken in the governor's office 
was distinctly audible. By using a 
voice-activated recorder, the full con-
versation could easily have been taped. 

This country may be closer to 
George Orwell's concept of 1984 than 
the public realizes. Orwell described 
an advanced police state whose citi-
zens couldn't make a move without 
Big Brother knowing it. There is hi-
creasing evidence that our federal un-
cle has been developing a Big Brother 
complex. 


